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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill  
 
Senate Bill 168 would enact the "Charitable Seller of Baby Equipment Protection Act.”  Noting 
in Section 2 that the purpose of the Act is to provide consumers with affordable safety equipment 
for their children, the Act provides that except as specifically preempted by federal law, a 
charitable seller of used baby equipment is not liable for injury or death caused by the used baby 
equipment.  A "charitable seller" is defined to be an organization that is described in Section 
501(c) of the federal Internal Revenue Code of 1986 and that is exempt from federal income 
taxation pursuant to Section 501(a) of that code. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
There is no fiscal impact. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
The AGO notes: 
 

While the number of “charitable sellers” in New Mexico is unknown, this law may 
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increase the sale of baby equipment by charitable sellers.  If law is adopted, any infant or 
small child injured or whose death is caused by the used baby equipment may still have 
an “economic loss” claim.  A charitable seller would otherwise be immune from claims 
from infants or small children injured from the use of baby equipment. 
 
The term “injury” is not defined to include “economic loss.”  
 
The Act seems to exempt negligent or causal connection injuries claims or death claims 
but does not appear to exempt intentional torts. 
 
Baby equipment may include but is not limited to:  baby walkers, baby bouncers, bunk 
beds, skateboards, in-line skates, heelys, ice skates, swing ropes, bicycles, swings and 
trampolines. 
 

 
According to the CYFD, resellers of used baby equipment must follow the federal guidelines 
mandated by the US Consumer Product Safety Commission to avoid liability under federal law. 
Parents unable to afford new baby equipment may purchase used baby equipment from a 
questionable source which could result in injury or death of a child.  Thrift and consignment 
stores following the federal guidelines for selling used baby equipment are a safer alternative. 
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